
MINUTES
A Regular School Board Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Trout Creek School District #6 was held on Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at 7:00pm. In compliance with the Governor’s emergency declaration 3/29/20 Stay-At-Home Order and social distancing restrict this meeting was held by electronic means. 
Mr. Linderman conducted a roll call of Trustees. In attendance were Board Members: Mike Linderman, Chairperson, Ms. Liz Stender, Penny James and Ernie Scherzer.  Absent Trustee Dieter Jaegers Also, in attendance were Principal Debbie Phillips, District Clerk Regina Skoczylas, Assistant Clerk Gabriele Ohning, Trout Creek School staff members Maintenance Supervisor Craig Barrus as well as Tracy Bennett, Cody Linderman, Taylor Etienne, Marion Stonehocker, Libby Swanson, Donn Morris, Dave Sorenson. Members of the public: Sara Dana, Mary E. Meyer, Barbara Mosher, John Mosher, Tracey Dean and Ashley Block 
Mr. Linderman called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

All were requested to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Linderman thanked the visitors for joining the electronic meeting.  There were no public comments.
Mr. Linderman made a motion: In light of recent concerns regarding the COVID-19 Plan and Update with the review and acceptance of Policy 1902.  I move the Board of Trustees of Trout Creek School, District #6, continue the declaration an unforeseen emergency in accordance with Sections 20-9-802 through 20-9-806, MCA and amend the posted agenda.  Motion:  M>Linderman   1st Liz Stender 2nd . P. James, All were in favor. 

Ms. Linderman called for a motion to approve the minutes from the meeting on 3/17-2020, and Special Meeting Minutes, 3-26, 2020. 1st Ms. Stender and 2nd Ms. James.  All were in favor. 
Ms. Linderman motioned for Approval of the Warrants and Payables. 1st L. Stender, 2nd P. James. 

All were in favor. 
Mrs. Phillips presented her Report which included as highlights: the enrollment is at 67 with an attendance rate of 93.43%.  All in- person instruction was ceased effective March 16, 2020 in line with Governor Bullock’s March 29, 2020 directive.  The remainder of the Administrators Report was dedicated to COVID preparedness discussed below. 
Mr. Barrus reported no updates to the Facility Condition Report due to the continuing efforts to clean and sanitize the Facility in response to the Covid-19 conditions. Mr. Barrus asked that access to the building be limited since 1) he would have no way to know what to clean since he would not be sure who was in the building and where they went in the building 2) cleaning supplies and materials are difficult to acquire and those he was able to order are now backordered with no pending delivery date. Mr. Linderman again thanked Mr. Barrus for this effort. 

Mrs. Phillips provided an update of the State of Trout Creek School during this Covid-19 event.  Mrs. Phillips reported that the cooks are doing a phenomenal job providing meals and snacks to the students. The process of distribution has been very efficient and the food items are a nice variety for the students.  This in addition to the Montana Back Pack Program is helping to support the nutritional needs of our students. 
Mr. Linderman asked Mrs. Philips if counseling services are available for our students and their families. Mrs. Phillips reviewed the availability of Cabinet Mountain Counseling Ms. Lana Dickens, and the structure she and school counselor, Barb Mosher have discussed to reach out and support our students and their families.
Mr. Linderman asked about the plan for distance learning for the Trout Creek School students should the school be closed for any extended period of time. Mrs. Phillips asked Mrs. Libby Swanson to review and discuss with those attending the Trout Creek Covid Education Plan. Mrs. Swanson posted to all attending to see and she reviewed the Covid Educational Plan Matrix. After a brief discussion there were no additional questions. 

Mr, Mike Linderman asked for description of the academic time per day recommendation specifically what is the targeted number of hours and how was that being monitored and measured. After a brief discussion Mr. Linderman encouraged the teachers present to continue to ask parents what they are needing on any particular day, how they are doing with this new ‘homeschool’ learning environment and what additional needs they may have to support the students since they are part of the teaching landscape. Mr. Linderman encouraged those present to support parents as they are transitioning through this additional role as “new teachers”. 
Mr. Linderman stated his concern for the need to support the families during this really difficult time. He asked Barbara Mosher to provide a description of her counseling services at this time. Mrs. Mosher stated she has been working with Mrs. Phillips to identify students/ families that would benefit from a contact from the School Counselor. Mrs, Mosher has been reaching out, calling students or families identified as needing support. 
Mr. Linderman asked if anyone had additional questions for Mrs. Phillips. With no further questions regarding the state of Trout Creek School at this point during the COVID event; he requested an updated be added to the May Agenda. 

Mrs. Phillips stated that her Performance Goals were ongoing and there are no updates at this time. There were no questions for Mrs. Phillips. 
Mr. Linderman asked if the Teachers Union has accepted the School’s offer of 1.5% this coming fiscal year and 1.5% the following fiscal year. The Union Representative concurred that the Union was accepting. Mr. Linderman asked if the other issues had been mutually agreed upon., Mrs. Skoczylas, District Clerk, reviewed the items that were updated and agreed. Mr. Scherzer expressed concern with existing language in the Contract in several paragraphs. After a discussion regarding interpretive contact language there was no additional discussion or questions.  Mr. Linderman asked if the Teachers Union had voted to ratify, they agreed that they had ratified. Mr. Linderman thanked the Union and the District Clerk for working together to bring this to closure. 
Mr. Linderman asked for the status of the Memorandum of Understanding with the Teachers Union. The District Clerk reported that the MUO is current and signed by all designated parties and filed in the Clerks’ office.   

Mr. Linderman invited the Trustees to express their view on their support to pay the classified staff their regular salary during the COVID Closure. There was a discussion regarding the status of funding during this mandated closure. Ms. James expressed her support of the financial needs of the staff and their families during these uncertain times. Mr. Linderman expressed his support of the staff, Mr. Scherzer and Ms. Stender stated they would be in support of this action. There was not further discussion. 
There was a discussion regarding the Mosher Transportation Contract and the payment of the Contact since students were not being transported. Mrs. James asked John and Barb Mosher if their staff was still working or being paid. Barb Mosher stated they were not working, they had been laid off, and that they were going to be hiring them back the next week. Ms. James asked if this was considered a COVID lay off. John Mosher replied yes.  Mr. Linderman asked the Board to consider paying Mosher Transportation their regular monthly contract payment since, at this time, Transportation Funds have not been affected by the COVID event. Mr. Linderman stated that like the employees he would like to keep the contactors whole for as long as possible. There were no questions and no further discussion. 
The Agenda item of wrestling as a school sanctioned sport was tabled since the requesting party, Ashley Block, was not present to discuss this request with the Board. 
Mrs. Phillips reviewed and discussed the list of renewals of the Certified Staff for 2020-2021. There were no questions or discussion from the Trustees.

Mrs. Skoczylas, District Clerk, discussed the funding status of Fund 120 as it related to the rental property on the Trout Creek School Campus. She told the Board that Mr. Barrus had completed a comprehensive inspection of the property and some improvements have been scheduled. A new refrigerator has been ordered, bathroom mirror/vanity to be replaced and some other incidentals.  Mrs. Skoczylas stated that this lease originated in 2017 and is now month to month and should be reevaluated. Mr. Linderman requested that he and Mr. Barrus complete a walk thru of this rental house and will have a follow up meeting with Mrs. Skoczylas regarding the rental house. Mr. Barrus agreed to schedule that walk through.
Regina Skoczylas, District Clerk, provided the Trustees and overview of the CARES (COVID-19 RELIEF) Funds. Trout Creek school is expecting to receive $37.156.55 to be used over the next two years in compliance with the acceptable uses listed in the CARES Funding Outline. These funds are in addition to regular budged funding.  She encouraged the Trustees to be forward thinking in the use of these funds. These funds will be managed and funded through the OPI Title 1 Grant Process. 
Mr. Linderman stated that these funds should be carefully managed and requested that Ms. Penny James be the representative on behalf of the Board in the oversight of these funds and their appropriation.  Ms. James agreed. 
There was a discussion on Policy 1902 conducted by the Trustees. The discussion regarding the difference between ‘proficient’ and ‘satisfactory” academic achievement.  After an in-depth discussion it was agreed that 3.0 constituted a “proficient” academic status and the time for parent / guardian request for this status  be fourteen (14) calendar days.
Action items:
Motion and Approval: Policy Revision # 1902

Motion: M. Linderman   1st L. Stender   2nd  E. Scherzer       All were in Favor
Motion and Approval: Hiring Part Time Custodian Damien Young  


Motion: M. Linderman   1st L. Stender   2nd  P. James      All were in Favor

Motion and Approval: Classified Staff Regular Pay  through 6/30/2020 

 Motion: M. Linderman   1st P James     2nd   L. Stender     All were in Favor
Motion and Approval to pay Mosher Transportation the Contacted monthly payment for April 2020

Motion : M. Linderman      1st : E. Scherzer
2nd :  P. James    All were in favor
Motion and Approval of resignation of Cindy Bertsch 

Motion: :M. Linderman
     1st  P, James      2nd  L Stender    All were in Favor

Motion and Approval of List of Certified Staff Renewal for 2020-2021

Motion : M. Linderman      1st : e. Scherzer
2nd : P. James    All were in favor

Motion to Approve Facility Use Agreement – none 
Motion to Approve Journal Vouchers- None
With no additional items to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted,
______________________________________________
Regina Skoczylas, 

District Clerk

         Date

Approved,

_______________________________________________

Michael Linderman, 
 Chair




Date


